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Village Administrator Report, September 25, 2025 

 

NY Forward Grant:    

Spent some time working on the grant and returning calls regarding questions from a few of the 

applicants.  We had two conference calls with the team and basically went over most of the village 

projects that we had submitted.  The State recommended that we reduce the number of applicants that we 

submitted by combining them into I believe three separate applications from the original 6 that I had 

submitted.  They felt that our chances were better if we had less applications. We have an LPC meeting 

September 23rd from 2:30 to 4:30 and then a public hearing at the Chittenango High School cafeteria 

from 6:00 PM to 8:00 PM.  Reports on both of these to follow. 

 

Canal Working Group: 

I attended the working group canal meeting down at the Canal Boat Landing Museum.  I was asked to 

explain how we did our campgrounds, and it seemed like all the other agencies that were attending were 

very envious of us and wished they could do the same thing.  There were several of the groups that asked 

if they could reach out to me to further explain the process on how we accomplish this.  Other issues 

discussed were how they could get better flow into the canal to make it more navigable.  There is a report 

that is due in the next several months from the State which is supposed to answer some of these questions. 

 

PERMA Training: 

95% of our permit training has been completed for this year.  I do have a few stragglers that I hope will 

get wrapped up within the next month. 

 

DPW Radio System: 

We will be updating the DPW radio system and propose using portable radios instead of mobile units.  

Because of the price of these units, we will only be buying 6 portables and purchasing mobile chargers 

that can go in the vehicles.  By doing this, when an employee moves from one vehicle to the other he can 

take the portable with him and insert it into a new vehicle charger in that vehicle.  These radios will be put 

on the county system which allows us to operate off the County license, and will also give us the 

availability with permission to be able to talk to other agencies like the Town of Sullivan and the 

Chittenango Fire Department in case of an emergency.  These radios are on State contract and I'm 

working on putting an order together to be placed within the next week or so. 

 

GPS Data system: 

I'm working with a company to get a program written that will allow us to record all village assets with 

GPS coordinates.  By doing this we will be able to track maintenance issues then any repairs that are done 

and also have data on when a sign or a culvert or a manhole is repaired or replaced.  The company doing 

this work is the same company that the Town of Sullivan uses so that if we have questions, we can reach 

out to them for assistance.  Most of the program has been written and we are waiting to get a license from 

the company to be able to operate the system. 

 

DPW Equipment: 

Both the new snowplow and street sweeper should be arriving within the next 30 to 60 days. Mark and 

Matt just recently took a trip to the dealership to lay out how the interior of the cabin is installed.  That's 

the last piece of this truck that needs to be completed before delivery. 
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Lions Botanical Park: 

DPW spent some time working in this park and have made some improvements.  They put down runner 

crush under the picnic tables and leveled them up and added a storage area to keep supplies in an enclosed 

area attached to the restroom and out of public view.  They also did some mulching. 

 

Cradle Point Installs: 

We have begun installing the cradle point in each one of our four patrol cars.  These systems allow 

communication between the patrol car computers and the dispatch center instead of having to return to the 

station to get the data.  We hope to have this work completed within the next week and then the units will 

be activated, and the county will work on getting us online. 

 

Tuscarora Road: 

The majority of Tuscarora Rd. has been lined, and we're just waiting for the county to come back and 

finish the section between the traffic light and the bridge. 

 

Health and Safety Committee: 

We had our quarterly health and safety committee meeting and noted that there were no near misses nor 

any sheets in any of the three boxes posted throughout village buildings.  The attendance was good with 

the exception that there was not a representative from the Police Department and the Village Board. 

 

Street Light Conversion LED: 

Checked with CNY Regional Planning and Development Board on the status of our request for a complete 

inventory of National Grid owned lights so that we can work on the conversion of these to LED.  

 

Burning Hollow Park: 

The rehabilitation of this trail / park is pretty much completed with the exception of we're still missing 

some signage which has been ordered from Voss signs.  We rebuilt and painted the deck over the pond, 

replaced all the benches with a more secure type using the concrete sides and pressure treated benches, 

replaced all of the signage and added a doggy station and trash can.   If any of you have a chance you 

should really take a walk down there and see what the DPW has accomplished. 

 

Tent Sites at Recognition Park 

Still waiting for the bike repair station to come in and I still need to order the rules sign which will be 

posted once the sign comes in.  Last week the DPW did install a sign board where we can post 

information that we want to get out to the campers.  I'm currently working on writing a grant to install 

showers in the bathrooms which will be due by the middle of November.  This grant is a 50/50 match and 

it's one of the items that campers first mentioned when we asked them what we can do to improve the site.  

We have had several more campers visit the site and again most all of the campers go up to Darlene's for 

breakfast which in turn is helping our business community. 

 

Historic Kiosk: 

Work on the kiosk in front of the library has been completed, and it was repainted to match the pavilion in 

Stickles Park. 
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Poolsbrook Sewer Agreement: 

I am still waiting for the Town to get back with us regarding the agreement. The Town Attorney did state 

that he had some questions for me although he has not relayed those to me as of yet.  I will get on the 

agenda for the next Town Board meeting to see if this is something that we can get wrapped up. 

 

Creek Walk Section Three: 

Applications have been submitted and we're just waiting for our response.  At this point, due to the time 

that they must respond to our application we will never be able to make the initial deadline that was set for 

a ribbon cutting in October and November.  I have notified Donna Lynch that this will have to be pushed 

back till the 1st part of next year. 

 

Valley Acres Flooding Issue: 

Forest has completed the survey work for Valley Acres and has told me that I should have something 

available by Thursday night's meeting.  Once we get this data, I would assume the next step would be to 

pass it off to our engineer to see if there are any possibilities of correcting the problem. 

 

Website Upgrade:  

The village board’s pictures have been updated along with information that changes weekly.   We are also 

reworking all the village parks with new photos and descriptions to give a more accurate picture of what is 

out there today. 

Colin still had a couple of projects to finish and then he and Jason need to get together so that the site can 

be transferred over to Jason's server.  We did have a meeting with Jason and requested that he reach out to 

Colin and then we've wrapped this up. 

 

Street Sign Project: 

It looks like we will no longer be able to buy products from Core Craft which is from the state prison 

system due to an issue they have with guards refusing to work with prisoners. We did find another vendor 

that can duplicate the signs we have, and they are on a federal contract and we're just waiting to get a price 

for the signs that we have requested.  Once we get that quote, we will be moving forward with finishing 

this project. 

 

Generator Grant: 

Grant has been submitted, and we are currently waiting on it to be awarded which should be in the fall. 

 

Marketing Grant: 

In July we submitted a grant request for up to $50,000 which we will use towards our marketing portion 

of the New York Forward Grant.  This money can be used if we are awarded the grant for the project. 

 

DPW: 

Trash and recycling collection Tue-Thursday 

Brush pickup is occurring on Mondays 

1st and 3rd Friday Bulk pickups 

Worked on repairing several Village-owned streetlights 

Mowing and trimming operation continues weekly 

Trim back brush from intersections 






























